MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, July 10, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 5, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
RYS president Haresh Daryanani was in attendance to talk about establishing a turf field.  However, he was awaiting the arrival of another speaker, so in the interim the Chair tabled his discussion and moved on to Old Business.  
Under Old Business, Tim stated that he is awaiting a quote from Sign-A-Rama for the replacement signs on the soccer fields.  
Taunton Siding Company is currently re-siding the garage at the Westcoat rental house (2000 King Philip Street) and will be finishing that up this week.

Local contractor Keith Mosman will repair the roof leaks on the Gymkhana building and the gazebo after the summer concert series has ended.  

Chimney Chap, Inc. of Hanson, MA will start the chimney liner repair work and cap installation on July 30th.
The Chairman asked what is happening with the proposed dog park.  Tim presented each Commissioner with a 35-page packet outlining the requirements to apply for a Stanton Foundation grant.  It was noted that the Stanton Foundation could pay as much as 90% of the cost of constructing a municipal dog park, with the city or town assuming the remaining 10%.  Only ten grants are awarded each calendar year.  It was agreed that the first order of business would be to acquire the land.  

A conversation commenced with RYS president Haresh Daryanani of 267 Darrington Drive and Weymouth, MA recreation director Stephen Reilly.  Reilly exhibited color photos of two turf fields built in recent years by the town of Weymouth, and briefly explained the process and benefits.  One of the biggest benefits is the extended seasonal use of turf fields.  That, coupled with field lights, virtually doubles the field’s availability for use over that of unlit, grass fields.
The Chair pointed out that while he is supportive of the addition of a turf field in Raynham, the biggest hurdle is going to be financial.  Daryanani said that some funding is already out there, and he opined that if the MLArruda field is picked for the conversion, the fact that it is a memorial field could lend itself to sponsorship by local businesses.  The Chair added that such a project would probably also lend itself to grant funding.  Daryanani pointed out that grant application is within his skill set and that he is anxious to get started securing the necessary funding.

The Chair again stressed that the first step would be to meet with members of the Arruda family and secure their blessings and their go-ahead for the project, and that it should be the Department that approaches the family.  He made a motion that the Department support the investigation of the possible construction of a turf field somewhere in Raynham.  Josh seconded the motion, and the two voted in favor of the motion.  In addition, Daryanani was urged to continue his exploration of grants and other information for this proposed project.
Michael Heylin, executive director of The Raynham Channel, apprised the commission that he had met recently with Tim McRae about a possible collaboration relative to the 305 South Street East facilities.  He noted that Raynham Cable will be repaving the parking lot there.
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. The South Shore Rox submitted requests to use the Burke and McKenney Babe Ruth fields on July 11 and 12 from 4:30 to 7:30 p.m. for practices and games.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $120 per day.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
2. Bridgewater Men’s Softball League submitted a request to hold a charity softball tournament on McKenney Babe Ruth field on Aug. 11, 2018 from 8 a.m. – 1 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $150 pending additional information on the charity; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

3. Global Premier Soccer submitted a request to hold a soccer camp at Burke Soccer field from July 20 to 23, 2018 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $480 and proof of insurance; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
4. Over-the-Hill Soccer League (OTHSL/Ryan Aronoff) requests the use of the Burke and MLArruda soccer fields and the Borden Colony multi-purpose field from 8 to 10 a.m. on alternate Sundays from August 26 to Nov. 11, 2018.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $550; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
5. Raynham Youth Soccer (RYS)/DSP requests the use of the Borden Colony multi-purpose field and the Burke soccer field from June 26 to Aug. 1, 2018 between 6 and 7:30 p.m. on Tuesdays and Wednesdays for the purpose of holding free soccer clinics with Global Premier Soccer.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with no fee unless for-profit vendors are brought in, in which case a user fee will be assessed; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  

6. RYBSA submitted a request to hold the Jared Monti Memorial Baseball Tournament at the Burke Babe Ruth field and Merrill baseball fields 1 – 7 July 27 – 30, 2018 from sunrise to 11 p.m. daily.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  

7. PLU, Inc. submitted a request to hold its annual breast cancer fundraising softball tournament on Aug. 4 & 5, 2018 from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. at the Borden Colony and Reid softball fields.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with possible fee pending research into past practice relative to this event; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  
It was noted that the Department is still waiting for the field-use information for the annual Jocks Camp.

Tim reported on the following:

· The playground at the North School was demolished this week for safety reasons.

· Fertilizing was done at Borden Colony today; Reid and other smaller fields will be done tomorrow and the Merrill complex will be done on Friday.  Each field is temporarily closed immediately after the application of fertilizer.  Composting continues to be needed at the RMS soccer/football/lacrosse field; Highway Supt. Ed Buckley needs to be contacted about this.
· The lines were painted on the new Pacheco outdoor basketball court last week and it looks great.

· The meeting with Paul Monti and other board members relative to the 501c3 foundation is a-go whenever the Chair feels up to it.  Parts for the Monti playground’s broken pieces of equipment have been ordered and repairs are expected to take place early next week.

· Also pending is a discussion with Sel. Marie Smith regarding the possibility of using the Gymkhana building for the cat adoption program.

· The summer playground program is going well.  There was a video-games truck on the premises today for the kids’ enjoyment.  Tim distributed brochures pertaining to the games business utilized.

Commissioners acted on two scholarship requests.

1) A single mom receiving no child support requests any assistance possible for her 8th grade child’s 3-day/week enrollment in the summer playground program.  Tim noted that assistance has been provided to this household in the past.  Josh made a motion to grant a 50% reduction of the 3-day per week charge, regularly $108/wk.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

2) Another family that has also received assistance in the past is requesting a reduction of school year childcare fees.  They will have two children enrolled in the after-school program and one child will also be in the before-school program.  Josh made a motion to grant a 50% reduction of the total weekly charges, regularly $225/wk. ($90 + $85 + $50).  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

Tim expressed his appreciation for the efforts of his staff.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:11 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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